[image: image1.wmf] 

Oldbury Park Primary School

 


Oldbury Park Primary School
Oldbury Road

Worcester

WR2 6AA
Tel: 01905 424878
Fax: 01905 339326

      office@oldburypark.worcs.sch.uk 
                                                   www.oldburypark.worcs.sch.uk
Headteacher: Mrs Sarah Boyce
                                April 2018
Dear Parents / Carers 
   





Reception’s topic for this half term will be Growing.
In this topic, we will be learning about growth and change in humans, plants and animals. We will be observing and talking about how things change over time and how we can take care of ourselves and other living things, making sure that we all grow to be fit and healthy. As part of our topic, we will be reading a selection of stories and non-fiction texts, including Jasper’s Beanstalk by Nick Butterworth.
Through our topic we will be focusing on the following skills from our 7 Areas of Learning:
	Area of Learning
	Skills

	Communication and Language
	· Responding to what they hear with relevant comments, questions or actions
· Answering ‘how’ and ‘why’ questions
· Developing a storyline or narrative within their play
· Using past, present and future forms accurately when speaking

	Physical Development
	· Showing increasing control and co-ordination with large and small movements
· Practising letter formation.
· Talking about how we keep healthy and safe

	Personal, Social and Emotional Development
	· Playing co-operatively and taking turns with others
· Working as part of a group to solve problems
· Sharing their ideas with others
· Showing sensitivity to others’ needs and feelings

	Literacy
	· Enjoying an increasing range of books
· Showing understanding by talking about what they have read
· Beginning to read and write more key and tricky words
· Writing simple sentences, using finger spaces and full stops

	Maths
	· Recognising and ordering numerals up to 20 and beyond
· Knowing one more than and one less than a number to 10 and beyond
· Adding and subtracting two single-digit numbers
· Solving problems including doubling and halving

· Using everyday language relating to capacity

· Recognising, creating and describing patterns
· Developing knowledge of 2D and 3D shapes and their properties

	Understanding the World
	· Talking about their families and past and present events in their own lives
· Make observations of animals and plants, and talk about changes
· Talk about similarities and differences

	Expressive Arts and Design
	· Exploring different instruments and the sounds they make
· Constructing with a purpose in mind, using a variety of resources


A reminder of Reception routines:
	
	Class RS
	Class RC

	Forest School

The children need warm, long-sleeved clothing. 
	Monday
	Wednesday


	PE 

PE kits required.
	Tuesday
	Tuesday


Children need to bring a water bottle into school with them every day.
How can you help your child at home?
· Share their reading books (please sign or comment in their reading diary).

· Practise reading and writing the keywords that are sent home in their book bags.

· Practise counting aloud, recognising and ordering numbers and counting objects.

· Practise how to form the letter shapes correctly.
Homework:

Homework will be based upon the letters, sounds and words that we have been learning in phonics during the week. Please help your child to practise reading and writing them. This will be sent out on a Friday and should be returned by the following Wednesday.
Phonics:
This half term, we will continue to focus on the letters and sounds in Phase 3, consolidating our learning.

We will be practising:

j w x v y z qu sh ch th ng ai ee igh oa oo ar or ur ow oi ear air ure
The children will also be learning to read and write the tricky words:
I to the no go into he she we be me was you they all my are her 

Please come and see any of the Reception team if you have any questions.  

The Reception Team
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